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Dr. Jennifer Howard Takes a Closer Look at Change

For the last several months there has been much talk about change. This has been 
generated by both candidates in the past election. We live in such contentious times and 
people are fearful about the uncertainty of what change may mean. Out of these many 
fears, many end up being scared of people who aren’t like them; variations in faiths, 
political affiliation, country of origin, ethnic background along with other differences, 
create suspicions. The fear can often be more pronounced in the fundamental spectrum of 
religions. Questioning how firmly we hold on to being “right” is a good place to start. 
From a psychological point of view, this tight grasp on being “right” and inflexible 
thinking leads people to narrowing down their world and perpetuates a fear-based 
mentality of “us” verses “them.” This bolsters black and white thinking that again helps 
feed the split and is a breeding ground for more fear and less change.

How can we move from this fear and see the beauty in our differences? How do we 
notice when we are holding on too tightly to being “right.” How do we challenge 
ourselves to learn about people who are different from us while still growing in our own 
beliefs? How do we see beyond the dogma and into the essence of other people’s beliefs? 
How do we discover that there is beauty and unity in the essence of all religions? 
Consider this: What all of the leaders of great faiths have tried to convey is that the kernel 
of truth comes from the same place. What Jesus said, what Moses and the prophets said, 
what Mohammed said, what Buddha said, as well as others, at its essence has beauty. 
Taking dogma too literally, after interpretations and usually many translations, can lead 
to a kind of insular righteousness. As we notice our judging and sometimes angry minds, 
we might want to stop going down the fear trail for a moment and try to understand what 
the other group or person is saying without focusing not on what we think they mean but 
noticing what we are afraid they mean. This kind of shift in perspective is an opportunity 
to enter into a new paradigm. With all that is available for destroying others and 
ourselves, it is time to look at ourselves in new and important ways. It is imperative that 
we take this next step.
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